
 

 

Minutes of the Policy and Resources Committee Meeting 

Held in Malmesbury Town Hall on Tuesday 12th November 2024 at 7pm 

 

 

Present; Cllrs S D’Arcy, R Hastings, C Ritchie, P Exton, J Slade, L Crawford-Price and G Grant. 

Also present: Claire Mann (Town Clerk) 

 

PR/24/84 To receive Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest. 

PR/24/85 To receive apologies 

  Apologies received from Cllrs W Jones and S James. 

PR/24/86 Public Question Time in respect of items included in this agenda. 

No public questions were received.. 

PR/24/87 To approve minutes of the meeting held on the 22nd October 2024 

The minutes were approved and signed as a correct record. It was agreed that the three phase 

electricity supply should be added to the TH&F Project Report.  

Cllr D’Arcy proposed that the Income & Expenditure Report and Budgetary discussion are combined for item 

10. All agreed. 

PR/24/88 To consider recommendation from CE&TP Committee requesting that the Information 

Centre is open for weekends all year. 

Members considered the information circulated. Following discussion it was agreed that the 

Town Clerk will arrange for the TIC to be open at the weekend as soon as possible and this will 

run until Christmas. Further investigation will be undertaken in March for the TIC to be open 

from the end of September 2025. 

PR/24/89 To consider additional expense for tree works/traffic management plan for CCTV 

installation. 

Following discussion it was agreed that the Town Clerk will contact Wiltshire Council and ask 

that the Application fee from Wiltshire Council is waived because the Town Council is not 

seeking to profit from any work that is done, it is for the benefit of the Community. 

PR/24/90 To approve CCTV policy. 

The proposed policy had been circulated ahead of the meeting. Minor amends were made. The 

final draft will be approved by the Town Clerk in conjunction with the Chair and Vice Chair of 

Policy and Resources, it will then be published as an adopted policy. 

 

 



PR/24/91 To consider information received from Wiltshire Council on Service Devolution and 

Asset Transfer and determine next steps. 

It was resolved to defer this to the Working Group (Cllrs Power, W Jones, Exton, Grant, Slade &  

Doody – Cllr D’Arcy requested that information is copied to him to monitor the progress of the 

working group) and that a meeting should be convened before the next P&R meeting. Cllr 

Ritchie stepped down from the working group.  

PR/24/92 To consider budgetary requirements for Central Council Code (101) 

Following discussion the following was agreed and some further information requested from the 

Town Clerk; 

 

 

Meeting closed at 8.40pm 

 


